
       
                  Sunday    Monday    Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday       Friday  Saturday 

        1 
National Day 
of Prayer 

2 
 

3 

4 
9:30 Worship/Communion 
10:45 VBS Meeting 
 
 
 
 
Third Sunday of Easter 

5 6 
7:00 Men’s 
Breakfast 
 

All Day 
Quilting 
 

6:30 Council 
Meeting  

7 
FINAL D.O.G. 
Night 
5:30 Supper 
6:00 Workshops  
Closing program 

8 
Pastor Becky 
Renewal 
Committee in 
Chamberlain 

9 
 

10 
1:00-3:00 
Youth 
Group  
 
Safety Sat. 
Hermosa 
School 

11 

Mother’s Day  
9:30 Worship 
Evangelism Committee Meet 
 

  
Fourth Sunday of Easter 

12 
 

13 
 
 

14 15 16 
9—NOON 
God’s 
Cupboard 
  

17 
11:30 
Ladies 
Fellowship 
 

  

18   
8:30 Worship/Music  
Committee Meeting 
9:30 Worship/Communion 
Mission Committee Meet 
June Care & Serve Meet 
D.O.G. Night Review 
Fifth Sunday of Easter  

19 
DEADLINE 
for  
June 
Newsletter 

20 
7:00 Men’s 
Breakfast 
 

9:30 
WELCA 
 

Bear Butte 
Conference 
Leaders  

21 
 

22 23 
 

24 
 

25 
 9:30 Worship 
  
 
 
Sixth Sunday of Easter 

26 27 
  

28 29 30  
  

31 

Pastor Becky Piper  605-255-4662 
Secretary, Peg Tesch  605-255-4662 

 

Church Council for 2014: 

Alan Platt, President  605-391-8800 

Bill Dennert, V President  605-209-8750 

Russell Jensen, Secretary 605-484-2971 

Marvin Bishop, Treasurer 605-255-4092 

Jack Corr    605-255-4373 

Dan Martin    605-255-5515 

Larry VanDriessen   605-787-4089 

Crystal Wiles    605-431-7715 

Adare Diers, Alternate  605-255-4321 

Greg Neugebauer, Alternate 605-390-4804 

 

 

Monday & Wednesday 9:00–12:00 & 1:00-3:00 
  Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday 9:00 –12:00 
 

                
Please stop in or call anytime  

 
605-255-4662 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

2014 at Our Savior’s Lutheran 

 Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
 386 Main Street  PO Box 136 

Hermosa, SD 57744  
 605-255-4662   

Office Email: osl@mt-rushmore.net 
 Website: oslhermosa.com 

 

 Pastor Becky Piper: 605-255-4864 
pastorbecky@oslhermosa.com 

Pastor Becky and family on                       returning on June 2 

Pastor Becky on vacation 

mailto:osl@mt-rushmore.net


All men interested in   
getting together for 
food and fellowship 
are invited to Men's  
Breakfast every other Tuesday morn-
ing at 7:00am at the church.  
May breakfasts are May 6th & 20th.  

May Events . . . . . 

Ladies      
Fellowship 

The Men of Our Savior’s have monthly      
breakfasts, and starting in May, the ladies 
will be having monthly luncheons!  May 
17th at 11:30am all ladies are invited to 
share a potluck salad luncheon.  At this 
time we will discuss if we want to        
continue meeting on Saturdays, or if   
another day/time would work better.  
This is an opportunity to enjoy great 
food, celebrate our many blessings, and 
share concerns and worries through 
Christian fellowship.  Deb Miller will be 
hostess for  the first luncheon, 
so if you have any questions 
call her at 515-230-2829 or 
email millcreek@hotmail.com. 

 

FINAL D.O.G. Night 
DISCIPLES OF GOD  

 Wednesday May 7  
5:30 – 7:10 pm  

 

 On May 7th we will have our    
final D.O.G. Night gathering     
until the fall.  We will have our 
meal at 5:30, our final workshop 
rotation, and a short closing   
program.  During the closing,  
children who have participated in 
the Bible memory verses for the 
year will be  recognized with a 
small gift. We will also recognize 
our volunteers.  We greatly      
appreciate all of the   people that 
it takes to make this happen. A  
preview of VBS 2014 will also be 
presented. Let’s have a great 
turnout!  

God’s Cupboard 
May 16 

9:00am—Noon   
Our community food pantry located at the 
church will be open on Friday, May 16, from 
9:00 am to noon. 
If you are interested in being a volunteer to 
work the open dates, please talk to Pastor 
Becky. 

WHO:  6th—12th grades   

WHAT:  Fun, Food, and Faith 
 

WHEN:  Saturday, May 10 1-3pm   
      

WHERE:  Our Savior’s Lutheran    
Church 
 

WHY:  why not?  Bring a friend! 
 
 

   Plan on attending this fun filled afternoon   

D.O.G. Night Review  
May 18 after church, any adults 
who have helped with DOG night 
will gather for a time of review.  We 
will meet at another time, after 
VBS, to plan for fall 2014. 

June CARE & SERVE TEAM! 
June “Care & Serve” Team will meet 
during fellowship on Sunday, May 18  
June Care & Serve Team:    
Council Host, Dan Martin 
WE NEED PEOPLE TO SERVE!!! 
 



The WELCA Meeting will 

be at 9:30 am, Tuesday, 

May 20th, in the church 

fellowship hall.  

 Paula Warren will present the bible study. 

  Carol Neugebauer will serve as hostess. 
 

We are studying the “Book of        

Romans” from the “Book of Faith”     

series.  This month we will be      

studying Lesson 4.  
 

      These lessons relate more to our  

everyday Christian living. 
 

We invite all women to join us this 

year in our new adventure.  

SHINE by GoFish 
Mark your calendars for June 
23-27 for Vacation Bible School. 
We will have our first volunteer meeting 
on Sunday, May 4th after church.  If you 
have any of the resources from last year's 
VBS, please return them to the church. 

Easter Egg Hunt held April 19 
A beautiful day, lots of eggs to find,  
and a good crowd, make for a great 

Easter Egg Hunt at Our Savior’s. 

Memorial Day Services will be 
Monday, May 26 at Fairburn Cemetery at 
8am and Hermosa Cemetery at 9am,    
followed by coffee and treats at the  
American Legion Post Home in Hermosa. 

Spring is when you feel like 
whistling even with a shoe full 
of slush.  



 

Remembering in our Prayers . . . 
Mrs Bush’s sisters family (Kyle’s teacher) . . .  
Helen (Mikkey’s sister, George Twitero, Lisa Sunding, Jaime Lescarboura, Fred Steckman (Joy’s 
brother), Bryce Kaiser, Charlie (Peg’s brother-in-law), Dan (Betty’s brother) Judy Bishop, Varro & 
Dale Friend,  Maverick, Lorraine, Barbara, Jim & Marci, Colleen (Larry’s sister), Bill (Adare’s fa-
ther), Richard, Pat & Tom (Cleon’s friends ), Holly, Bruce (Becky K’s friend), Michala (cousin of Mar-
tins’), Dee Ann, Dennis M, Nancy (Carpenter’s daughter), Rosie (Betty’s friend), Geraldine 
(Tiffany's grandmother), Wanda & Jim (VanDreissen’s cousins), Jessica (Zuerleins’ relative), Gary & 
Donna Halverson (VanDreissen’s friends), Larry (Marci’s friend), Ken (Judy B. & Karen L.’s dad), 
Vera (Esther’s      sister).  
 

All men and women serving our country in the military, especially Alayna (Judy B’s              
granddaughter); Chase (VanDreissens’ grandson); Jesse Lynch; Brian (Bishop's son); Janna, 
(Hundtoft’s granddaughter. 
 

Please help us keep the prayer list current by letting Pastor Becky or Peg know when you 
would like to have someone’s name added or removed from the list. 

OUTLAW RANCH 2014 RETREATS 

Spring Quilting Retreats 
May 2-4, 2014       Arrival Times: May 2 after 2 pm to May 4 at 2 pm    
May 9-11, 2014     Arrival Times: May 9 after 2 pm to May 11 at 2 pm 
 

For more information & Registration call Outlaw Ranch:  605-673-4040 or wwwLOSD.org  

Baptism Service was held on 

Easter Sunrise Service for  

Jace Otto Neugebauer 
Born January 27, 2014  

                                            To 

        Kristin and Greg Neugebauer 
 

Sponsors are:  Conni Virtue, Susan Ostenson,  

Tricia Uhlir, Wendy Suhn, and Dustin Harvey. 
 

Maternal Grandparents are Paul and Linda Harvey 

Paternal Grandparents are Stan and Joy Neugebauer 



Treasurer’s Report 
ATTENDANCE & OFFERING FOR MARCH 

 
  April 6 105  $3,205 

April 13 108 $1,997 

April 20 73 $1,102 

April 20 90 $1,247 

April 27 70 $1,516 

April  
averages 

89 $1,813 

April Offerings       YTD    $   8,887 

April Expenses        YTD    $ 11,048 

General Offerings   YTD    $ 41,581 

Total Expenses         YTD    $39,907 

April Mission        $       17 

 
 
 
 

So Blessed by You, Mom 
A mother who always cares, 

A mother who’s always there. 
A mother who always prays, 
A mother who always stays. 

When things get rough, 
When life gets tough, 

When all is just too much to bear, 
God’s Word she shares. 
God’s light she shines. 

So blessed God made this mother mine. 

A very special thank you to all   
who purchased flowers for the 
Easter Services. The flowers 
were beautiful. It was a  

wonderful tribute to your loved ones. 

A very special thank you to all 
who participated in the Palm 
Sunday, Holy Week and Easter 
activities.  It takes quite a bit of 
behind the scenes preparation 
and hard work to pull it all together.  To those 
who all helped with the Easter egg hunt.  The 
Youth Group, WAY TO GO!  Then to our  
various readers, and the musicians who spent 
a lot of time practicing the lovely music they 
sang and played. 

Thank you to everyone 
who provided food for 

our  Easter Brunch.  To 
share the fellowship on 

this special day was wonderful and the 
food was great too.  God made a most 
beautiful day for us to enjoy! 

A Volunteer’s Prayer 
 

I thank thee, Lord, as a volunteer: 
For the chance to serve again this year; 

To give of myself in some small way 
To those not blessed as I each day. 

 

My thanks for health of mind and soul 
To aid me ever toward my goal; 
For eyes to see the good in all, 
A hand to extend before a fall. 

 

For legs to go where the need is great 
Learning to love—forgetting to hate; 

For ears to hear and heart to care 
When someone’s cross is hard to bear. 

 

A smile to show my affection true, 
With energy plenty the task to do; 

And all I ask, dear Lord, if I may, 
Is to serve you better, day by day. 

The devout cowboy lost his favorite Bible 
while he was mending fences out on the range. 
 

Three weeks later, a cow walked up to him 
carrying the Bible in its mouth.  The cowboy 
couldn’t believe his eyes.  He took the precious 
book out of the cow’s mouth, raised his eyes 
heavenward and exclaimed, It’s a miracle!” 
 

“Not really,” said the cow.  “Your name is  
written inside the cover.” 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=easter+lily+clip+art&qpvt=easter+lily+clip+art&FORM=IGRE


Our Savior's Lutheran Church    
P.O. Box 136 
Hermosa, SD 57744 

 

Our Mission:  “We welcome others to join us in worshiping and serving Christ”  

                MISSION OF THE MONTH FOR MAY 
             Faith Comes by Hearing 

                      Changing Lives—one soldier at a time 
       Our mission for this month is to support our U.S. troops by providing 
                                        Military BibleSticks to chaplains in every branch of our armed forces.  
                                        The chaplains then give them to troops, often those on the frontlines         
or  receiving care in military hospitals. 
    

 A Military BibleStick is a small personal listening device pre-loaded with the Audio New 
Testament.  It is specially designed for combat situations, having a non-reflective finish and 
low-power operating light to fits perfectly with camouflage, making it possible for soldiers to 
carry it while on patrol.  Each gift also impacts a soldier’s family, as each BibleStick includes a 
card offering free MP3 Bibles for spouses and children. 
 

 “Faith Comes by Hearing” has shipped more that 10,000 BibleSticks to our armed      
forces, and have requests for 12,000 more.  $25 provides a BibleStick for one soldier.  If you 
would like to help with this effort, you may drop your donation in the Mission box in the            
fellowship hall or in the offering plate.  Write check to Our Savior’s with “Mission” in the memo 
line. 

For more information: www.faithcomesbyhearing.com/military 
                                                                                                                                                 


